
 
Patty Schilasky, Washington County Sheriff’s Office liaison (Patricia_Schilasky@washingtoncountyor.gov) 
reported that calls-for-service have not increased. Their Community Academy is starting on May 10 and run 
weekly for 10 weeks. www.washingtoncountyor.gov/sheriff/news/wcso-community-academy-2023 
 
Nicole Paulson with Tualatin Hills Park & Recreation District (n.paulsen@thprd.org) there are lots of volunteer 
opportunities are offered at www.thprd.org/connect/volunteer, especially lifeguards, and basketball and 
volleyball coaches. New open swim times, open classes and other activities are announced on www.thprd.org.  
 
Andrea Watson, Tualatin Valley Water District liaison (Andrea.Watson@tvwd.org), announced assistance and 
delayed payment options are available for those challenged to pay their bills, available at 
https://caowash.org/programs/utility-assistance/utility-assistance.html. 
 
Fran Warren announced that the county’s Goal 5 economic assessment effort is starting in an effort to respond 
to the need for “clear and objective” development codes for Significant Natural Resource areas. 
 
Melissa Potter announced her candidacy for the Beaverton School Board. 
 
LUT Transportation Improvement Project Update 
Washington County Land Use & Transportation project Manager Ben Lively talked about the Filbert Street 
Sidewalk Project and the Thompson Road  Project (Saltzman Road to Marcotte Road). Project Manager Andy 
Morris presented on the Thompson Road Realignment (Kenny Terrace). See LUT Transportation Improvement 
Projects for more information. 
 
Recycling Basics, Food Waste Reduction and More 
Cosette Lemos is an AmeriCorps member serving with Washington County Solid Waste and Recycling. She 
provided current information on aspects of the county’s efforts to help us recycle and, better yet, avoid 
producing trash and garbage in the first place! www.washingtoncountyor.gov/swr 
 
A video recording of the March 2023 meeting is posted at www.youtube.com/watch?v=O5_eE0XzYEk  
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